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Thematic Working Group 4 

Delivery mechanisms of European Rural Development Policy 
 

Minutes of the 2nd meeting 
(Brussels, 27 July 2010) 

 

1. Agenda and participants 

 

1.1 The main elements of the agenda of the meeting were: 

 presentation and discussion on preliminary results of the Bulgarian, Irish, Latvian and Spanish 
(Cataluña) case studies; 

 presentation and discussion on the initial comparative review of the six MS case studies 
conducted to-date (the four above, plus Austria and Italy-Emilia Romagna); 

 discussion on the next steps of the TWG4 work plan. 

 

Note: All the presentations delivered are available on the TWG4 section of the My ENRD website. 

 
1.2 Participants: 
 
TWG 4 members Denis BOGLIO 

 David EL MECHALI 

 Markus HOPFNER 

 Katrina MARSDEN 

 Zuzana SCHOTTERTOVA 

 Franz-Josef STRAUß 

 Joost TEIGELER 

  

DG AGRI – D1 Javier MAEZTU 

DG AGRI – F1 Silvia MICHELINI 

DG AGRI – F2 Vladimirs PLAHOVS 

DG AGRI –F4 Albena TANEVA 

DG AGRI – G1 Karolina JASINSKA-MÜHLECK 

 Josefine LORIZ-HOFFMANN, Chairman 

 Mike MACKENZIE 

 Christine MASON 

 Katalin SOLYMOSI 

 Krystof SULIMA 

 Peter WEHRHEIM 

DG AGRI – G3 Rob PETERS 

DG AGRI – J1 Miguel LAGO ROURA 

  

EN RD Contact Point Anna AUGUSTYN 

 Fabio COSSU 

 Janet DWYER 

 Michael GREGORY 

 John MORELY 

 Adrian NEAL 

 Bernd SCHUH 

 Antoaneta SIMOVA (in conference call) 
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Apologies for absence: Mr. Thomas BERTILSSON, Mr. Gerallt Llewelyn JONES, Ms. Sirpa 
KARJALAINEN, Ms. Janja KOKOLJ PROŠEK, Ms. Reve LAMBUR, Mr. Franco MANTINO, Mr. Panagiotis 
PATRAS. 

 

 

2 Presentation of findings from the 4 case studies 

Four case studies were presented: 

Bulgaria – presented by M. Gregory (on behalf of A. Simova), participants‟ questions answered by A. 
Simova via SkypeTM  

Ireland – presented by J. Dwyer 

Latvia – presented by B. Schuh 

Spain (Cataluña) – presented by F. Cossu (on behalf of E. Saraceno)  

The presentations were focused on the delivery mechanisms as specified in the guidelines. Namely: 
strategic approach and targeting; programming procedures; architecture of the policy; 
implementation procedures; partnership principle; implementation of integrated territorial 
development strategies including Leader; coordinating of policies; monitoring and evaluation; control 
systems and; obligations of beneficiaries.  

Key points arising from the discussion 

The case studies presented were considered useful and generated considerable interest among 
participants. The main issues highlighted concerned:-  

BG: specifics of the legal framework related to rural development in MS/EU (whereby interviewees 
had not identified the EU framework as problematic); the issue of targeting (eligibility/selection 
criteria) and whether it was insufficient, useful (as appeared to be the case for axis 3) or too rigid; 
issue of very small farmers (farms less than 0.5 square hectare); designating LFAs; clarification of 

what was meant on the slides by „artificial‟ conditions (this related to SAPARD and the splitting of 
projects) , procedures at MS level which were perceived as heavy for beneficiaries across all axes, 
lack of account taken in procedures for small projects ("proportionality"), transparency of procedures 
for beneficiaries (e.g. on application process) definitions of PA and MA roles (accreditation); influence 
of certain actors on decision making, e.g. for axis 2 (environmental and farmers‟ organizations, 
particularly in relation to certain farming sectors). 

IE: specificities of implementation structures chosen (e.g. delegated paying agency for axes 3 and 4) 
and role of Integrated Local Development Companies (ILDC); whether administrative structures led to 
possible lack of synergy with axes 1 and 2; whether mainstreaming Leader resulted in increasing 
administrative burden and lack of innovative actions or whether approach and structures chosen were 
heavier than those chosen in other Member States; loss of administrative freedom of past global 
grant; possible tension between social inclusion and entrepreneurial objectives; clarification that 
LAG/ILDC did not have to deal with 180 monitoring indicators; specifics of Ireland's over-arching 
programming documents (National Development Plan and National Spatial Strategy) and apparently 
limited added value for the delivery of rural development policy; factors in take-up of measures 
(impact of financial crisis for axes 1 and 3, re-design of measures for axis 2); effectiveness of 
approaches chosen for reducing the distance between administration and beneficiaries. 

LV: sectoralization vs. integrated rural development under the Latvian RDP; issue of co-ordination and 
demarcation; culture of civic dialogue and the size of the country influencing consultation process 
(time-limits for including views of a wide range of stakeholders); willingness in practice of 
stakeholders to participate the RDP other than as beneficiaries; role of Monitoring Committee and 
relationship between latter and National Rural Network in a small Member State with one RD 
programme; definition of Competent Authority/Managing Authority and the issue of accreditation.  
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ES (Cataluña): Global Farming Contract and its application for faming and rural development, 
implementation of Leader, applying different rules on national and regional level (according to type of 
beneficiary). 

Specific points of clarification will be addressed in the review and revision of the case studies. 

 

 

3 Preliminary results of the Step 1 case studies 

Initial review and comparison - Presented by M. Gregory 

The results of an initial comparative review of the findings of the six Step 1 case studies were 
illustrated. Main issues and bottlenecks identified in relation to the 10 main topics explored in the 
case studies' work were presented along with initial suggestions – deriving from the interviewees - for 
possible improvements of the delivery system. 

Keys points arising from the discussion 

It was stressed that the initial comparison presented is preliminary and not a „pre-draft‟ of the 
findings of the step 1 report. It was acknowledged that the balance of work carried out in Step 1 has 
tended to focus on the strategic development of the RDPs and their delivery systems. The case 
studies undertaken have not universally covered the way in which delivery mechanisms are operating 
in practice (i.e. as applied to specific measures) to provide timely support to the final beneficiaries 
and they have also been limited (as per the agreed methodology) in assessing the way in which the 

needs of the beneficiaries have been met. 

In the future, the focus of the work should be shifted more towards the analysis of how the policy is 
delivered to the final beneficiaries. This aspect is particularly important with respect to the setting up 
of the system of controls and obligations (e.g. administrative steps and controls put in place for small 
vs. large projects or for projects presenting a low risk profile vs. high risk projects). In this context it 
is important to endeavour to understand better whether the delivery issues identified by the 
stakeholders are „embedded‟ in the EU regulatory framework or if they have been created as a result 
of the specific ways that the delivery systems in MS have been set up. There was a strong interest 
amongst group members in the extent to which complex administrative procedures were justified by 
policy objectives and to what extent legal requirements, national procedures or an absence of 
"proportionality" stifled innovative approaches. 

The chairman and the members of the group welcomed the possibility offered by the work of the 
TWG to identify possible ways in which the delivery system can be improved and facilitate exchange 
of experiences between MS. 

 

 

4 Implications for future work (Step 2) 

The importance worth of the mainly qualitative information collected so far was widely recognized. 
Nevertheless, further contextualisation of such information will be needed in future in order to clearly 
understand where the issues identified/perceived by the stakeholders actually reside or if possible 
bottlenecks exists in areas perceived in general to work well (e.g. for example control and auditing 
procedures). 

In order to do so a review of the methodological approach for the next round of case studies is 
needed. The guidelines document for the experts conducting the interviews should be revised and 
include more articulated questions focusing on specific sensitive areas, in particular, the justification 
for specific implementation procedures in relation to the delivery of policy objectives, the obligations 
of beneficiaries, questions relating to proportionality, constraints on innovative approaches, the 
practical coordination of policies and EU funding instruments and, lastly, the quality of partnership 
arrangements. 



TWG4 – Delivery mechanisms of EU rural development policy 

Minutes of the 2nd meeting (27/07/2010) 

 4 

General conclusions relating to the launch of the next round of case studies (informed by the findings 
of step 1) were that they should go into more detail for selected topics; in particular to refine the 
scope of the questions with particular reference to certain sensitive areas. With this in mind, it was 
suggested to change the balance between the 10 main different topics/questions identified in Step 1 
rather, focusing more on the issues noted above (and on topics 4 “implementation procedures” and 
10 “obligations of the beneficiaries) rather than drop any of them, which would reduce the number of 
comparisons that may eventually be drawn when considering all the case studies together. 

A wider involvement of the final beneficiaries emerged as an important aspect to take into 
consideration for the future work. However, in line with the approach proposed for the step 1 case 
studies and limited resources, the inclusion of the experiences of the beneficiaries should be ensured 
through contacts with associations representing beneficiaries.  

Next steps 

A proposal for a revised version of the „interview guidelines‟ and for the definition of the next 6 case 
studies will be elaborated by the CP in close collaboration with DG AGRI and communicated to the 
members prior to the next meeting. The members will also be informed about the proposed MS (and 
regions) to be studied. The next case studies will be identified using the same criteria as adopted in 
step 1 (in terms of size of the country, centralized/decentralized administration, old/new Member 
State) in order to maintain overall balance 

A first draft of the step 1 report, envisaging a comparative analysis of the findings of the first 6 case 
studies, will be prepared and presented at the next TWG4 meeting on 5 October 2010 for discussion. 

Step 2 of the work plan will commence asap after the approval of the revised guidelines for the 
conduct of the next round of six case studies, which should be completed by the end of 2010, in 
order to allow an overall view, even if not necessarily definitive.  


